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MINUTES/PROCEEDINGS
METRO SAN GABRIEL VALLEY GOVERNANCE COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

The Grapevine Room - Adult Recreation Center

324 South Mission Drive, San Gabriel, CA 91776

Tuesday, October 7, 2003 

Called to order at 5:08 p.m.

Council Members present: 

Bart Doyle (Chair)

Sid Tyler (Vice Chair)

Harry Baldwin

Emile Bayle

Bruce Heard

Henry Lopez

Sharon Martinez

Dave Spence

Rosie Vasquez

1. APPROVED September 2, 2003 Minutes 


2. Public Comment – None


3. Safety Contact – Eddie Boghossian, Sr. Safety Specialist, reported on the Division 9 Safety Committee, Incident Investigation Subcommittee.  The subcommittee’s role consists of:


· Providing consistent and comprehensive incident investigation training

· Identifying accident trends and making recommendations to the Local Safety Committees

· Assuring that all corrective actions are taken and injured workers are interviewed

Vice Chair Tyler asked who meets with an injured employee.   Staff responded that the supervisor from that area would handle the entire investigation.  If the employee is sent to the hospital, then a supervisor or member from another shift would handle the investigation.


Councilmember Spence asked if the sector has a person designated as a Risk Manager. He also asked if other employees are notified of preventable accidents.  

Jack Gabig responded in the affirmative, adding that a better job could be done of communicating the information across the sector.  These issues are discussed at weekly safety meetings.  Mr. Spence would like to see the sector become more involved in accident prevention.

Mr. Gabig agreed that the current Risk Management program could stand some improvement.  A task force has been working for two months to standardize the accident investigation process and to develop a Transitional Duty Return to Work Program.  That model will be implemented on a sector-by-sector basis beginning next month.

Ed Boghossian noted that management teams review all accidents in the Maintenance Department; but it’s taking longer to implement the same program in Transportation because there are so many more accidents.




4. RECEIVED report of the General Manager

Key Performance Indicators

Workers’ Compensation continues to trend well, currently at $291,000 per month.  The target is $376,000 per month.

OSHA Recordable Incidents – had only one recordable incident for the entire month of August.  The goal is zero.

Traffic accidents per 100,000 miles = Target is 2.7
Current 2.95 is well below last year’s 3.24.

New Workers’ Compensation Claims per 100 employees is trending favorably at one claim per 100 employees for the month of August, which is better than the 1.86 claims at this time last year and shows the effectiveness of our focus on safety.  

Miles between chargeable road calls.  August was not a good month partly due to hot weather.  The agency target is 8,000 miles; the target for the San Gabriel Valley Sector is 9,000.

Complaints spiked due to major service changes in late June, and they have not dropped significantly in August.  

Passenger boardings continue to rise above last year.  The goal is 5.3 million per month.  For August we reached 5.8 million.


Jon Hillmer reviewed the on-time performance improvement plan. Over 10% of buses are running ahead of schedule.  The goal is 8%.  Annual training for operators will emphasize staying on schedule.  Additional field supervision, awards program, monthly meetings with schedule makers and route planners, bi-weekly line sweeps and progressive discipline are all a part of the plan for improvement.  Mystery Shopper service inspectors are contracted to ride the service and evaluate operators.  Outstanding operators will be recognized and rewarded.  With the use of ATMS data collection real time service monitoring, there will be a need to develop a method of “exceptions management” so that we are not overwhelmed with information.


Steve Rosenberg, Finance Manager, reported that for the two-month period ending in August, the Sector finished approximately $250,000 under budget.  Transportation Operations finished over $500,000 to the good, while Maintenance finished almost $500,000 over budget; Sector Office is $37,000 over budget; Sector Support is $235,000 under budget.  Direct labor cost is running 2% over budget primarily due to the bus clean-up program at Division 3.  Overhead is higher than budget by $400,000, but should correct in September and be less of an issue by the end of the quarter. Workers’ compensation costs are 55% under the year-to-date budget.


Responding to a query from last month, Mr. Rosenberg explained the major components of  “sector support services” as:  risk management, security and law enforcement, regional services, quality assurance, stops and zones, finance and accounting, purchasing, information services, community relations, etc.


He also explained the $1.5 million increase in the maintenance labor budget.  Fifteen Facilities Maintenance employees were transferred into the Sector headcount for FY04.  These positions were not included in last year’s budget.




With regard to the Transportation labor budget, there have been a number of headcount and premise changes in the FY04 budget. Ten TOS’s transferred from Transportation to the Sector cost center, premised paid non-revenue hours were reduced by 11,000 hours.  Premised driver call backs were reduced by one half, and operator overtime budgets were reduced by 10% across the board.  Those changes account for the labor hourly rate assumption going up, but total labor costs going down.



5. RECEIVED an oral report on Community Relations by Helen Ortiz, Community Relations Manager.

Ms. Ortiz reported 5 outreach events in September.  The Pasadena Chamber of Commerce invited Metro San Gabriel Valley to be part of their Business Expo; Annual Resource Fair at the Lucille Roybal Youth & Family Center; Mural Dedication at Division 3; Chinese American Moon Festival at South Pasadena Middle School; and Bike Day in Alhambra.  Additionally, Liz Armijo Holbrook participated in the Northwest Pasadena Job and Transit Opportunities Expo attended by 250 lower-income residents in Northwest Pasadena.

Upcoming event – Evening of the Stars on October 24 at Plaza Palms in the Sheraton Industry Hills.



6. RECEIVED an oral MTA Operations Financial & Budget Overview by Carolyn Flowers, Executive Officer Operations

Goals and objectives of the agency that impact Operations are:  Create a safety conscious culture; improve transit systems, and efficiency and effectiveness of the agency.

Service Sector goals & Objectives – Members and supervisors are to move toward more efficient allocation and utilization of resources; increase communication with stakeholders and the community; enhance quality of service and improve customer satisfaction.

Budget assumptions for FY04 – Opening up the Gold Line; continue to operate bus service; increase service on highest ridership lines and reduce service on low usage lines.

Actions that will contribute to meeting the FY04 budget:  October service changes; three new rapid service lines; improve preventative maintenance through scheduled mid-life overhaul programs; improve safety by adding S-1 guards on front of buses.  Fare restructuring in January should give us $16.6 million in additional revenues.  The Board did not adopt all the fare assumptions such as eliminating tokens.  That reduces expected revenues by $2.3 million.  Total fare revenues predicted for FY04 are $289 million including bus and rail.

Councilmember Spence asked if MTA Board and staff have discussed increasing fare recovery by going away from an honor system.  Ms. Flowers responded that would be a capital issue; and since most capital monies come from the State, the outlook is not good.  She added that the Sheriff’s civilian fare enforcement team is helping.



7. ADOPTED findings of the Public Hearing and APPROVED recommended Service Changes 

Jon Hillmer, Service Development Manager, reported that public outreach regarding service changes was extensive: 300,000 take ones were printed; there were many media releases, five public hearings and two community meetings.

The highest number of comments received related to Line 471.  Everyone who commented was opposed to the change.

Vice Chair Tyler asked about the changes to Line 177 and the possible impact on JPL employees.  Staff responded that only a portion of the line is proposed for cancellation, and that portion is duplicating service offered by Pasadena Arts service.  Parallel service is also offered by Glendale Bee Line.  There will be some people who may have to transfer, but staff believes that ridership will increase dramatically.

Councilmember Heard asked if passengers could transfer without charge.  Mr. Hillmer responded that interagency transfers would still be available at a cost of 25 cents and that all the lines recognize the EZ pass.

Recommended changes:

Line 254 – Cancel Saturday & Sunday service.
Staff recommended that Saturday service be retained.

Line 256 – Reduce midday frequency to 1 hr.
Being maintained at 40 minutes.

Line 270 -  Cancel Sunday service.

Lines 250/253 – Proposing cancellation due to amount of duplication from a reduced-fare shuttle..

Line 620 – Proposing expansion of service hours with first trips beginning at 6 a.m. and last trips operating through to 8 p.m. 

Line 605 – Proposing cancellation due to duplication from the 255 shuttle.

Line 471 – Proposing cancellation as of January 18.
Foothill will provide replacement service as their Line 285.  OCTA Line 29 serves the balance of the route.  Rapid bus on Soto St. proposed to be implemented as new service.

Vice Chair Tyler would like future maps to show how and where all the lines connect to make the system easier to understand for longer-distance travel.

General Manager Jack Gabig acknowledged the excellent work done by Jon Hillmer and his staff and Helen Ortiz with regard to public outreach.



8. RECEIVED oral briefing on Bus Fleet


Fleet age ranges from 5 to 23 years and is composed of 455 diesel and 1900 CNG buses.

Acquisitions are scheduled as follows:  

2004 - will receive 30, 45-ft. NABI coaches which will go to Division 8 or 15.  Displaced buses will be transferred to Division 9 to replace the old Flex Metro buses.

2005 – will receive 70 NABI, 45-ft. and 30 articulated NABI’s, which will go to the divisions with the highest load factors.

2006-2009 – 670 NABI’s will go to divisions with the highest load factors, and the old diesel fleet will disappear.

Mr. Hillmer explained that CNG coaches are assigned to base runs to get more mileage out of them; diesel buses are assigned to peak runs; low floor buses to lines with higher boardings; and 35 ft. coaches are assigned to specific lines for special reasons.

Mr. Gabig explained that diesel allocation is division specific, not line specific.  An attempt is made to equalize the number of diesel coaches at each division, except Division 6, which does not have a CNG fueling capability.  There are currently 455 diesel buses that should be phased out in FY08 unless the fleet has to be increased to comply with a Consent Decree ruling.  Eighty percent of the fleet will be CNG in FY04.


9. Chair’s Remarks

Mr. Doyle announced that he attended the APTA Conference in Salt Lake City where a driver from Division 9 received a 3rd place award in the annual Bus Roadeo competition.  He also announced that the Governing Board Members’ APTA Meeting will be held in Santa Monica, California in January/February 2004, and the next Mobility 21 meeting is scheduled for November 17, 2003 in downtown Los Angeles.


10. Consideration of Items not on the Posted Agenda – None



11. Recess to Closed Session – No Closed Session was held.

Future Agenda Items

Marketing & Communications plan
FY04 Operating and Capital Budget

Council member Doyle indicated his interest in seeing a Sector Map.  Jack Gabig said they are very close to issuing a system map, but he does not know if a regional map is planned.  He will ask Matt Raymond to come to the next meeting and share the agency’s direction in that regard.

Adjourned at 7:10 p.m.





_______________________________________

Michele Jackson, Council Secretary

